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Community Preservation Committee

Meeting Minutes: 12/07/09 
	Penny Dumas
	Present
	Ed Goodwin 
	Present

	Joe Ouellette
	Present
	Mike Moran 
	Present

	Mike Rylant
	Present
	Kelly Emrich
	Absent

	Chip Silvestri
	Present
	Heather Hart
	Present

	
	
	
	


	Subject
	Discussion
	Action Items
	Follow-up

	Meeting Minutes
11/02/09
	Accepting the minutes postponed to next month
	Pending
	N/A

	Public Lands Advisory Committee
	Tom Chamberlain reported that two options are presently being considered relating to improvements to the OSV parcel to permit the town’s access to the property for parking and enabling access to trails in the area. 

The purchase of a small parcel, not currently town property, would also give OSV more convenient access to the area as well. 
Discussions took place relating to actions by the State relating to removal of the dams and affecting the terrain. A new bridge would then be required on this property and may be less expensive for the town than bridge site 7, currently being considered.
Tom requested that the CPC ask the TA to engage in discussions with OSV relating to this option. After some discussion the committee thought that it is best to wait until the new TA gets on board. Also the property description limits needs to be defined more carefully.
According to Tom Chamberlain, A second option would be to purchase an easement which is presently being considered. This may be a first alternative to resolving the needs of the OSV, the State and the Town.
	No CPC action at this time
	N/A

	Sturbridge Trails Committee
	Randy Redetzke of the Sturbridge Trails Committee brought forward a proposal for funding the Trails Committee for FY 2011 in the amount of $34,933.50. RR submitted a detailed request for the funds which covered Heins Farm trail marking, River Land's culvert replacement, Lead Mine Mt. Arbutus loop trail construction and River Land's boundary marking. Future year projections were also outlined.
After some discussion a motion was made by ETG to support the Trails Committee request and was seconded by MR. The motion carried unanimously (7-0).

A betterment proposal was also requested however the CPC felt that the items listed did not qualify for CPA funding.
	This request will go to the BOS with requested inclusion as an article for the next TM.
	PD

	TH/CS Accessibility Update
	Chip Silvestri expressed interest in following up JM’s statement relating to the possible reimbursement of funds to the CPC, provided that a grant or stimulus funding was successful.
	PD to follow up with TA.
	PD

	Recreation Trails Master Plan Steering Committee funding request
	MM brought forward a Heads-Up on behalf of the RTMP relating to possible funding of $40,000 to support a master plan for open space parcels. MM indicated that they will have better information once they meet with a consultant on December 22nd.
	MM to report at the next CPC meeting.
	MM

	Affordable Housing
	MR brought us up to date by indicating the land needed for housing was in the process of being transferred.
	MR to update at our next meeting

	MR

	Recreation
	MM indicated that the bids are being opened for design and engineering services relating to the Shepard property. Bids will be evaluated.
	MM to update at our next meeting.
	MR

	Historic Commission
	Nothing new to report.
	
	


Note Taker: Joe Ouellette
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    DATE

Next Meeting: 1/4/10, 7PM, OSV Town Hall
